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STATE OF NEBRASKA
Douglas D. Christensen )
Commissioner of Education ) N.P.P.C. Case No. 09-10
301 Centennial Mall South - 6th Floor ) Case No. 09027
P.O. Box 94933 )
Lincoln, NE 68509-4933 )
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) Findings Of Fact, Conclusions
) Of Law, And Recommendation
Brian Margritz ) Of The Commission
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A ) - N
LaVista, NE 68128, ) Ol FILED B
) ! fab
) APR 12 2010
Respondent. ) :

I. STATEMENT OF THE CASE

This case commenced with the filing of a Petition on December 14, 2009, by Roger D. Breed,
Commissioner of Education, Department of Education, State of Nebraska, hercinafter referred to as
“Petitioner.” The Petition was filed against Brian Margritz, hereinafter referred to as “Respondent.” The
Petitioner alleges certain acts of conduct by the Respondent in violation of Neb. Rev. Stat. Sec. 79-866(2)
(Reissue 2003); Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.03C (effective date:
(same effective date); Section 004.03D (same effective date); Section 004.04B (same effective date);
Section 004.94E (same effective date) and Section 005.09D (same effective date)

On December 18, 2009, the Petition, Notice of Right to Submit an Answer, and a copy of Title
95, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 1 (effective date: October 30, 1993), were served upon
Respondent by certified mail, return receipt requested.  On January 6, 2010, the Respondent, through his
attorney, filed an Answer to the Petition admitting items 1 through 4 of the Petition, and admitting item 5,
“that on or about May 6, 2009, students without Respondent’s permission, viewed photographs that were
stored on an iPod that Respondent had every reason to believe was his personal iPod, and denied the
remainder of paragraph 5. Respondent further denies the allegations of paragraph 6 of the Petition.

On January 21, 2010, the Petitioner, through his attorney, Brian Halstead, and the Respondent
through his attorney, Rick Wade, filed a Settlement Agreement for Revocation of Certificate in which the
parties stipulated: 1. That the Petitioner is Roger Breed and the Respondent is Brian Margritz; 2. That
the Respondent holds a public Nebraska professional teaching certificate, number 2006004069, endorsed
in Music K-12, with an expiration date of August 31, 2016; 3. That the Respondent was employed by the
Papillion-LaVista Public Schools as a music teacher until his resignation was accepted by the Papillion-
LaVista Board of Education on June 8, 2009; 4. That on or about May 6, 2009, students viewed sexually
explicit photographs that were placed and stored by the Respondent on a grant-funded school district
iPod; 5. That the Respondent violated Neb. Rev. Stat. section 79-866(2) (Reissue 2003), which states,
“The board may, for just cause, revoke or suspend any teacher’s or administrator’s certificate. Violations
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felony under the laws of this state shall constitute just cause for the revocation of suspension of a
teacher’s or administrator’s certificate by the board”; Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter
27, Section 004.03C (effective date: November 12, 2003) which states, “the educator: Shall make
reasonable effort to protect the student from conditions which interfere with the learning process or are
harmful to health or safety”; Section 004.03D (same effective date) which states: “the educator: Shall
conduct professional educational activities in accordance with sound educational practices that are in the
best interest of the student”; Section 004.04B (same effective date) which states: “the educator: Shall not
use institutional privileges for private gain or to promote political candidates, political issues, or partisan
political activities; Section 004.04E (same effective date) which states, “the educator: Shall not commit
any act of moral turpitude, or any felony under the laws of the United States or any state or territory, and
shall not have a misdemeanor conviction involving abuse, neglect, or sexual misconduct as defined in
Sections 003.12 through 003.14 of 92 NAC 217; and Section 005.09D (same effective date) which states,
“Educators...: Shall provide leadership and director for others by appropriate example”; and 6. The
Respondent agrees to, and the Petitioner has no objection to, an Order by the State Board of Education
revoking the Respondent’s certificate for a period of two (2) years.

On January 29, 2010, Kathi Vontz, Clerk of the Commission, filed a Notice of Hearing and sent
the same to the Respondent and his attorney by United States mail, postage prepaid, with a copy delivered
by hand to Brian Halstead, General Counsel for the Petitioner. The Notice of Hearing advised that a
public hearing on the Petition and Settiement Agreement would be held on the 27th day of March, 2010,
at 9:10 a.m. or immediately following the preceding hearing, in the State Board Hearing Room, 6th
Floor, Nebraska State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska. The Notice
further advised that the hearing would be held before a designated hearing committee of the Commission,
with Samuel Van Pelt serving as legal counsel to advise the Chair in the performance of his duties.

The Petition, Answer, and Settlement Agreement, came on for hearing at the above time and
place before a Hearing Panel of the Commission consisting of commission members: Susan J.
Anglemyer, Robert Beck, Sharon Bohling, Jon Habben, Jodi Kupper, Joanne Lehman, Brian Maber,
Marie Meyers, Karen Shelton, and Lynn Strack. Commissioner Raymond Keller recused himself from
this proceeding. Commissioner Maher served as Chairperson. The proceedings were reported by Wendy
Cutting of General Reporting Services, Lincoln, Nebraska. The Petitioner appeared by Brian L. Halstead,
the General Counsel. The Respondent appeared by his attorney, Rick Wade.

Thereupon the Commission deliberated based on the record before it, and makes the following
Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and Order:

II. FINDINGS OF FACT

1. The Petitioner, Roger 1. Breed, is the Commissioner of Education for the State of Nebraska.
Respondent holds a public Nebraska professional teaching certificate, number 2006004069, endorsed in
Music K-12, with an expiration date of August 31, 2016.

2. The Respondent was employed as a music teacher, until his resignation was accepted by the
Board of Education of the Papillion-LaVista Public Schools on June 8, 2009,

3. The Petitoner and Respondent admit hat on or about May 6, 2009, students viewed sexually
explicit photographs that were placed and stored by the Respondent on a grant-funded school district
iPod.



[image: image4.jpg]4. The Petitioner and Respondent admit that the Respondent violated Neb. Rev. Stat. section 79-
866(2) (Reissue 2003), which states, “The board may, for just cause, revoke or suspend any teacher’s or
administrator’s certificate. Violations of the standards established pursuant to this section, commission or
an immoral act, or conviction of a felony under the laws of this state shall constitute just cause for the
revocation of suspension of a teacher’s or administrator’s certificate by the board”; Title 92, Nebraska
Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.03C (effective date: November 12, 2003) which states,
“the educator: Shall make reasonable effort to protect the student from conditions which interfere with
the learning process or are harmful to health or safety”; Section 004.03D (same effective date) which
states: “the educator: Shall conduct professional educational activities in accordance with sound
educational practices that are in the best interest of the student”; Section 004.04B (same effective date)
which states: “the educator: Shall not use institutional privileges for private gain or to promote political
candidates, political issues, or partisan political activities; Section 004.04E (same cffective date) which
states, “the educator: Shall not commit any act of moral turpitude, or any felony under the laws of the
United States or any state or territory, and shall not have a misdemeanor conviction involving abuse,
neglect, or sexual misconduct as defined in Sections 003,12 through 003.14 of 92 NAC 217; and Section
005.09D (same effective date) which states, “Educators...: Shall provide leadership and director for
others by appropriate example”;

5. The Respondent agrees to, and the Petitioner has no objection to, an Order by the State Board
of Education revoking the Respondent’s certificate for a period of two (2) years.

III. CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The Commission has jurisdiction in this case, and all proceedings have been in accordance
with applicable Constitutional, Statutory, and Regulatory requirements.

2. The Petitioner has proven by a preponderance of the evidence that Respondent committed an
immoral act in violation of Neb. Rev. Stat. Sec. 79-866(2) (Reissue 2003).

3. The Petitioner has further proven by a preponderance of the evidence that the Respondent
violated Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.03C (effective date: November
12, 2003) which states, “the educator: Shall make reasonable effort to protect the student from conditions
which interfere with the learning process or are harmful to health or safety™;

4. The Petitioner has proven by a preponderance of the evidence that the Respondent violated
Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.03D (same effective date) which states:
“the educator: Shall conduct professional cducational activities in accordance with sound educational
practices that are in the best interest of the student™;

5. The Petitioner has further proven by a preponderance of the evidence that the Respondent
violated Section 004.04B (same effective date) which states: “the educator: Shall not use institutional
privileges for private gain or to promote political candidates, political issues, or partisan political
activities

6. The Petitioner has further proven by a preponderance of the evidence that the Respondent
violated Section 004.04E (same effective date) which states, “the educator: Shall not commit any act of
moral turpitude, or any felony under the laws of the United States or any state or territory, and shall not
have a misdemeanor conviction involving abuse, neglect, or sexual misconduct as defined in Sections
003.12 through 003.14 of 92 NAC 217,
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violated Section 005.09D (same effective date) which states, “Educators...: Shall provide leadership and
director for others by appropriate example”.

V. RECOMMENDATION

Therefore, the Commission respectfully recommends to the State Board of Education that the
public Nebraska professional teaching certificate of Brian Margritz, number 2006002069, endorsed in
Music K-12, with an expiration date of August 31, 2016 be revoked for a period of two-years from and
after the date of final action herein by the State Board of Education.

Dated this___ 4 2 day of ,é;f,« , 2010,

% ) ,/%/M
“~Bfian Maher, Chairperson 74
Hearing Committee

Nebraska Professional Practices Commission
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I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing Findings of Fact,
Conclusions of Law, and Recommendation for Case No. 09-10 was served upon Respondent,

Brian Margritz, by certified mail, and to Rick Wade, Respondent’s attorney, by4J.S. Mail,
postage paid and hand delivered to Brian L. Halstead on this g//" day of . 5

B IO , at the following addresses

Brain Margritz Brian L. Halstead
Respondent Attorney for Petitioner
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A 301 Centennial Mall South
LaVista, NE 68128 Lincoln, NE 68509

Rick Wade

Attorney for Respondent
605 So. 14" Street, Suite 100
Lincoln, NE 68508

%/%Vf

Kathi Vontz
Clerk of the Commlssmn
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BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE COMMISSION

STATE OF NEBRASKA O R l G | NA L

Case No. 09027
PPC Case No. 09-10

Roger D. Breed, Ed.D.

Commissioner of Education

301 Centennial Mall South

P.0. Box 94933

Lincoln, NE 68509-4933 TRANSCRIPT
VOLUME I of I

(Pages 1 through 16)
EXHIBITS 1-5

Petitioner,
vSs.
Brian Margritz
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A
LaVista, NE 68128

Respondent.

Nebraska State Office Building
301 Centennial Mall South
Department of Education Board Room
Sixth Floor
Lincoln, NE
Convened, pursuant to notice, at 9:24 a.m., on
Mareh 27; 20105
BEFORE:
THE HONORABLE SAMUEL VAN PELT, Hearing Officer.
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:
JODI KUPPER, Chairperson; BRIAN MAHER, Presiding;
SUSAN ANGLEMEYER; ROBERT BECK; SHARON BOHLING; JON HABBEN;
RAYMOND KELLER; JOANNE LEHMAN; MARIE MEYERS, KAREN SHELTON;
and LYNN STRACK.
OTHERS PRESENT:

KATHI VONTZ, Clerk of the Commission

GENERAL REPORTING SERVICE (402) 477-8425




[image: image8.jpg]10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

APPEARANCES

For the Commissioner:

For the Respondent:

Brian L. Halstead, #18077

Assistant Commissioner/
General Counsel

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South

Sixth Floor

Lincoln, NE 68509

Rick G. Wade, #17820
Attorney at Law

605 South 14" Street
Suite 100

Lincoln, NE 68508-2708
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EXHIBITS: Marked Offered Ruled On Found

1 Pleadings (16 pages) 5 6 6 Appendix

2 Title 92, Nebraska 5 6 6 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 27 (16 pages)

3 Title 95, Nebraska B 6 6 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 1 (20 pages)

4 Title 92, Nebraska 5 7 3 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 28 (23 pages)

5 Title 92, Nebraska 5 i 8 Appendix
Administrative Code,
Chapter 29 (12 pages)

Appearances 2

Reporter's Certificate 4

Closing Argument by Mr. Halstead 8

Closing Argument by Mr. Wade 8

Rebuttal Closing by Mr. Halstead 10

Motion 11, 14

Decision 15
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE:
State of Nebraska )
) ss.

County of Lancaster )

I, WENDY C. CUTTING, reporter for GENERAL
REPORTING SERVICE, certify that I reported the proceedings
in this matter; that the transcript of testimony is a true,
accurate, and complete extension of the recording made of
those proceedings; and further, that the disposition of
exhibits is referenced in the index hereto.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREQCF, I have hereunto set my hand

Ay
at Lincoln, Nebraska, this :Z) day of April, 2010.

Yijﬁm%ﬁqva? (ZZZi%14

Reportex/ (jfﬁ
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PROCEEDINGS:

(Exhibits 1 through 5 were marked for
identification.)

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Ladies and gentlemen, I am
Brian Maher, chairperson of this hearing panel of the
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission. I convene this
hearing at 9:24 a.m. for the purpose of receiving evidence
on a petition filed by Roger D. Breed, Commissioner of
Education, Petitioner, against Brian Margritz, Respondent,
Case No. 09-10.

The other members of the hearing committee are
Susan J. Anglemeyer, Robert Beck, Sharon Bohling, John
Habben, Jodi Kupper, Joanne Lehman, Marie Meyers, Karen
Shelton, and Lynn Strack. Raymond Keller has recused
himself.

The Commission's attorney is Samuel Van Pelt. His
purpose is to advise the hearing panel, chairperson, and the
Commission on the performance of our duties under the
Commission's rules and regulations.

The court reporter is Wendy Cutting. Her purpose
is to record the testimony of the witnesses and mark the
exhibits.

The Clerk of the Commission is Kathi Vontz. Her
purpose is administrative.

This case arises from a request by the State Board
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of Education that the Commission hear this matter pursuant
to Section 79-859 through 79-871 of the Nebraska statutes
and the rules and regulations thereunder.

At this time I ask the attorneys to enter their
appearances.

MR. HALSTEAD: Brian Halstead, 301 Centennial Mall
South, Sixth Floor, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509, on behalf of
the Commissioner of Education.

MR. WADE: Rick Wade at 605 South 14%%, Suite 220,
on behalf of the respondent, Brian Margritz.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: At this time, if there are no
objections, I will enter into the record the pleadings which
are marked as Exhibit 1; standards of ethics and competency,
which is 92 Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, and is
marked as Exhibit 2; and the Regulations Concerning Teacher
and Administrator Professional Practices Hearings, which is
95 Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 1, and is marked as
Exhibit 3. Are there any objections?

MR. HALSTEAD: I have no objections.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wade, do you have any
obijections?

MR. WADE: I have no objections.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: Exhibits 1, 2, 3 are received.

(Exhibits 1 through 3 were received in evidence.

See Index.)
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At this time the hearing committee's attorney will
conduct the hearing.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Halstead, do you have
any opening statement that you'd wish to make?

MR. HALSTEAD: I'd waive an opening statement,
Your Honor.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wade, do you have any?

MR. WADE: I, too, would waive an opening
statement.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Very well, we will proceed
with the evicence.

Mr. Halstead, do you have anything in addition to
Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 that you wish to offer?

MR. HALSTEAD: I do, Your Honor. I have two
additional exhibits. Exhibit No. 4, which is Title 92,
Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 28, the rules and
regulations regarding complaints and investigations by the
Department of Education. And Exhibit No. 5, which is Title
92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 29, the rules and
regulations regarding hearings and determinations by the
State Board of Education. I'd offer Exhibits 4 and 5.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wade, do you have any
objection to Exhibits 4 and 5°?

MR. WADE: No. On behalf of the respondent, I

have no objection.
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THE HEARING OFFICER: Exhibits 4 and 5 will be
received.

(Exhibits 4 and 5 were received in evidence. See
Index.)

Mr. Halstead, do you have any other evidence?

MR. HALSTEAD: I do not, Your Honor. I have no
further evidence and would rest.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wade, do you have any
evidence that you wish to offer?

MR. WADE: I do not have further evidence. I
believe the Settlement Agreement is, in fact --

THE HEARING OFFICER: It's part of Exhibit 1.

MR. WADE: All right, no further --

THE HEARING OFFICER: It's in evidence.

Very well, we'll proceed with the closing.

Mr. Halstead, do you have any closing comments?

MR. HALSTEAD: I do. Ladies and gentlemen of the
Commission, as you can see from the pleadings, the
respondent was employed as a teacher at the
Papillion/LaVista School District. The school district,
through its foundation, had provided him with an iPod for
his abilities to work with the students, his music program,
and everything else. Unfortunately, he brought his iPod to
school on May 6, 2009, and contained on the iPod were

numerous pictures that were sexually explicit, and




[image: image15.jpg]10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

unfortunately, the students got ahold of his iPod and
observed the pictures that were on that. When the
administration was notified of this, they informed Mr.
Margritz of his violations. His employment was terminated.
We would submit to you that this is very similar to cases
that involve misuse of computers to access sexually explicit
material. In that regard, that is why the Commissioner is
willing to enter into the Settlement Agreement for a
two-year revocation of the respondent's certificate. That
has been consistent with prior decisions of this Commission
and the State Board. And with that, I would be more than
happy to answer any questions you might have on the case.

THE HEARING OFFICER: At this time, do any
Commission members have any questions of Mr. Halstead?

(No response.)

THE HEARING OFFICER: Mr. Wade, you may proceed
with your closing.

MR. WADE: Thank you, Your Honor. I would join in
the statements that Mr. Halstead has made. I would also
like to clarify that absolutely no students were involved.
And mistakenly so, and this is admitted, obviously, by Mr.
Margritz, that he believed this was his iPod. The nature of
how it came to him was of his belief that it was his iPod to
do with as he wished, a mistake, because it was a

grant-funded gift to the school presented to him as his iPod
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as he understood it. So, 1t was —-- he used it in a manner
that he thought was appropriate, perhaps, for a person who
was not -- or that owned it himself. As I say, these
explicit photos were of himself shared with friends that
were adults and were not in any way shared with students.
The students happened to pick up the iPod and he did not
know it nor wanted the students to have any access to
anything on the iPod.

So, it was a mistake, but saying that, he's
certainly agreed that the two years would be an appropriate
sanction and understands that it was serious. He should
have probably been more careful, should have -- understand
the nature of the delivery of the iPod to him.

No further statements, but I'll certainly be glad
to answer any questions.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Do any Commission members
have any questions of Mr. Wade?

(No response.)

Mr. Halstead, you can close if --

MR. HALSTEAD: I think my comments are pretty much
the -- whether he intended the students to see it or whether
he thought it was his personal one or the school district's,
the whole point is, he brought the sexually explicit
material to the school. He should know better, that that's

not the place for this type of material. Students got ahold
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of it and in that regard, we would submit that the two-year
revocation is consistent with prior decisions that dealt
with the misuse of school computer systems. This is, again,
another mini computer. Technology brings us wonderful
things and great opportunities to be stupid with it, so this
may be another example of an incredible way of being stupid.

THE HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.

The chair will proceed to close the hearing.

CHAIRPERSON MAHER: The hearing committee will now
adjourn and will consider the evidence. The hearing
committee's decision will be reduced to writing. A copy of
the hearing committee's findings, conclusions, and decision
will be furnished to the parties. If the decision includes
recommendation to suspend or revoke the respondent's
certificate, the findings, conclusions, and recommendation
will be presented to the State Board of Education.

I now declare this hearing adjourned at 9:31 a.m..

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at 9:31 a.m.
to be reconvened after executive session and deliberation of
the evidence.)

(Back on the record 1:05 p.m.)

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Is there a motion regarding
the Commission's recommendation on Case No. 09-010, Brian
Margritz?

COMMISSIONER MEYERS: Yes. I move that the
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Nebraska Professional Practices Commission adopts the
findings of fact and conclusions of law and recommend to the
State Board of Education that the certificate of Brian
Margritz be revoked for a period of three years.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: 1Is there a second?

COMMISSIONER MAHER: I will second.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: It has been moved and
seconded to accept the findings of fact and conclusions of
law and recommend a three-year revocation. Is there
discussion?

(No response.)

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Will the clerk please call
the rell.

THE CLERK: Anglemeyer?

COMMISSIONER ANGLEMEYER: Yes.

THE CLERK: Beck.

COMMISSIONER BECK: No.

THE CLERK: Bohling.

COMMISSIONER BOHLING: No.

THE CLERK: Habben.

COMMISSIONER HABBEN: Yes.

THE CLERK: Keller.

COMMISSIONER KELLER: Abstain.

THE CLERK: Kupper.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: No.
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THE CLERK: Lehman.

COMMISSIONER LEHMAN: No.

THE CLERK: Maher.

COMMISSIONER MAHER: Yes.

THE CLERK: Meyers.

COMMISSIONER MEYERS: Yes.

THE CLERK: Shelton.

COMMISSIONER SHELTON: Yes.

THE CLEEK: Straek.

COMMISSIONER STRACK: No.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: It passed?

THE CLERK: Does it take five?
COMMISSIONER MAHER: What was the vote, Kathi?
MR. HALSTEAD: You got to have six, Kathi.

THE CLERK: Oh, Keller abstained, so that makes

nine of you, right? Okay. It was five yeses, then.

us.

COMMISSIONER MAHER: There should have been 10 o

COMMISSIONER BOHLING: Yeah, so five and five --
COMMISSIONER MAHER: It was five and five?

THE CLERK: It was split.

COMMISSIONER BOHLING: It fails.

COMMISSIONER HABBEN: Okay, Ray abstained.
COMMISSIONER KELLER: I abstained.

THE CLERK: Yeah, it's five and five.

13

£
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COMMISSIONER BOHLING: So it's a failed motion?
COMMISSIONER MAHER: Correct.

THE CLERK: You need a majority.

COMMISSIONER BOHLING: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: All right, so is there a

second motion regarding the Commission's recommendation on

case No. 09~107?

COMMISSIONER BOHLING: Yes. I move that the

Nebraska Professional Practices Commission adopts the

findings and fact and conclusions of law and recommends to

the State

Board of Education that the certificate of Brian

Margritz be revoked for a period of two years as indicated

in the Settlement Agreement.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Is there a second?

COMMISSIONER BECK: Second.

CHATRPERSON KUPPER: It has been moved and

seconded to accept the findings of fact and conclusions and

recommend

Agreement.

a two-year revocation as noted in the Settlement
Is there discussion?

(No response.)

Hearing none, will the clerk call the roll?

THE CLERK: Robert, you seconded?

COMMISSIONER BECK: Yes.

THE CLERK: Anglemeyer.

COMMISSIONER ANGLEMEYER: Yes.
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THE CLERK: Beck.

COMMISSIONER BECK:
THE CLERK: Bohling
COMMISSIONER BOHLIN

THE CLERK: Habben.

COMMISSIONER HABBEN:

THE CLERK: Keller.

COMMISSIONER KELLER:

THE CLERK: Kupper.
CHAIRPERSON KUPPER:

THE CLERK: Lehman.

COMMISSIONER LEHMAN:

THE CLERK: Maher.
COMMISSIONER MAHER:

THE CLERK: Meyers.

COMMISSIONER MEYERS:

THE CLERK: Shelton

15

Yes.

G: Yes.

Yes.

Abstain.

Yes.

Yes.

Yes:

Yes.

COMMISSIONER SHELTON: Yes.

THE CLERK: Strack.

COMMISSIONER STRACK: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON KUPPER:
COMMISSIONER MAHER:
CHAIRPERSON KUPPER:
COMMISSIONER MAHER:

justice in action, I guess.

Motion passes.

Can I make a comment?
Yeisi

that was

I just -- to me,

Although I was in favor of the
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first motion and it failed, I applaud us collectively for
voting our conscience, for doing what we think is right, and
really doing what I think we're charged to do. Good for us.
CHAIRPERSON KUPPER: Good for us.
(Whereupon, at 1:07 p.m. on March 27, 2010, the

proceedings were concluded.)
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STATE OF NEBRASKA

Roger D. Breed, Ed.D.
Commissioner of Education

301 Centennial Mall South — 6" Floor
P.O. Box 94933

Lincoln, NE 68509-4933

NPPC Case No. 09-10
Case No. 09027

Petitioner,
vs. NOTICE OF HEARING
Brian Margritz
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A
LaVista, NE 68128,

R N N AN AN AN AN AN

Respondent.

Petitioner and Respondent are hereby notified that a hearing on the Petition filed by
Roger D. Breed, on December 14, 2009, will be held in the Hearing Room, 6" Floor, Nebraska
State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska, on the 27" day of March,
2010, commencing at 9:10 a.m. , or immediately following the hearing for Case No. 09-08.

Commission members of the Nebraska Professional Practices Commission will hear and
consider the case.

Samuel Van Pelt, Route 1, Box 169, Hickman, Nebraska 68372 has been appointed legal
counsel @se the chairperson in the performance of the chairperson’s duties.

/W% P2/ O

Dated

Brian Maher, Chairperson, Hearing Panel
NEBRASKA PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION

%M

By Kathi Vontz, Clerk e Commission
NEBRASKA PROFESSTONAL PRACTICES COMMISSION




[image: image24.jpg]CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above Notice date:

2010, for Case Number 09-10, was mailed to Brian Margritz, Respondent, by/J.S. Mail

prepaid, and delivered by harﬁ o Brian Halstead, Attorney for the Petitioner, on this
%Z “ day of % 52010, at the following addresses.

Brian Margritz Brian Halstead
Respondent Attorney for Petitioner
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A 301 Centennial Mall South
LaVista, NE 68128 Lincoln, NE 68509

Rick Wade

Respondent’s Attorney

McGuire & Norby

605 So. 14™ Street
Lincoln, NE 68508

%W

Kathi Vontz
Clerk of the Commlssm

stage
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STATE OF NEBRASKA
Roger D. Breed, E4.D. ) Case No. 09027
Commissioner of Education ) PPC Case No. 09-10
301 Centennial Mall South - 6th Floor )
P. O. Box 94933 )
Lincoln, NE 68509-4933 )
)
Petitioner, )
)
Vs, ) SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT
) FOR REVOCATION OF CERTIFICATE
Brian Margritz )
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A )
LaVista, NE 68128 )
)
Respondent. )

In accordance with Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 28, Section 003.07
(effective date: December 25, 1989), the aforementioned parties agree to resolve the Petition in
this matter as follows:

1. The Petitioner is Roger Breed, Commissioner of Education, 301 Centennial Mall
South, P.O. Box 94933, Lincoin, NE 68509, and the Respondent is Brian
Margritz, 10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A, LaVista, NE 68128;

2. The Petitioner and Respondent admit that the Respondent holds a public Nebraska
professional teaching certificate, number 2006004069, endorsed in Music K-12,
with an expiration date of August 31, 2016;

3. The Petitioner and Respondent admit that the Respondent was employed by the
Papillion-La Vista Public Schools as a music teacher until his resignation was
accepted by the Papillion-La Vista Board of Education on June 8, 2009;

4. The Petitioner and Respondent admit that on or about May 6, 2009, students
viewed sexually explicit photographs that were placed and stored by the
Respondent on a grant-funded school district iPod;

5. The Petitioner and Respondent admit that the Respondent violated Neb. Rev, Stat.
§ 79-866(2) (Reissue 2003), which states, “The board may, for just cause, revoke
or suspend any teacher’s or administrator’s certificate. Violations of the standards
established pursuant to this section, commission of an immoral act, or conviction



[image: image26.jpg]of a felony under the laws of this state shall constitute just cause for the
revocation or suspension of a teacher’s or administrator’s certificate by the
board”; Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code, Chapter 27, Section 004.03C
(effective date: November 12, 2003) which states, “the educator: Shall make
reasonable effort to protect the student from conditions which interfere with the
learning process or are harmful to health or safety”; Section 004.03D (same
effective date) which states, “the educator:  Shall conduct professional
educational activities in accordance with sound educational practices that are in
the best interest of the student”; Section 004.04B (same effective date) which
states, "the educator: Shall not use institutional privileges for private gain or to
promote political candidates, political issues, or partisan political activities;
Section 004.04E (same effective date) which states, “the educator: Shall not
commit any act of moral turpitude, or any felony under the laws of the United
States or any state or territory, and shall not have a misdemeanor conviction
involving abuse, neglect, or sexual misconduct as defined in Sections 003.12
through 003.14 of 92 NAC 21”; and Section 005.09D (same effective date) which
states, “Educators...: Shall provide leadership and direction for others by
appropriate example”; and

6. The Respondent agrees to, and the Petitioner has no objection to, an Order by the
State Board of Education revoking the Respondent’s certificate for a period of
two (2) years.

WHEREFORE, the undersigned parties request that the Nebraska Professional Practices

Commission hold a hearing on March 27, 2010, and make a recommendation to the State Board

to revoke the certificate of the Respondent for a period of two (2) years.

Date his‘%édyhnuary 2010. ‘ zgﬂ _W
: Bl 1)) %@

oger Breed, Ed.D. Brian Margritz

Resnondent ﬁ

T 704

Brian L. Halstead, #18077 Made #17820
Attorney for the Petitioner forney for the Respondent



[image: image27.jpg]McGUIRE AND NORBY Mark D. McGuire
ATTORNEYS AT LAW Scott ]. Norby

605 South 14th Street, Suite 100 Rick G. Wade
Lincoln, Nebraska 68508
Telephone (402) 434-2390
Facsimile (402) 434-2393

January 4, 2010 FILED

W60

Ms. Kathi Vontz

Clerk P Rl{‘lCETrgEOSFESSIONAL
Nebraska Professional Practices Commission OVMISSION
PO box 94987

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln NE 68509

RE:  PPC Case No. 09-10
Dear Ms. Vontz:

Enclosed please find an original and two copies of an Answer to be filed in the above-captioned
case. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

McGUIRE and NORBY
At I
ol S
By, AP0
(_Rick G. Wade

RGW:kmk/kv1-4.1tr
Enclosures

cc: Brian Halstead
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Roger D. Breed, Ed.D

Commissioner of Education
301 Centennial Mall South — 6™ Floor

P.O. Box 94933

Lincoln, NE 68509-4933,

VS.

Brian Margritz

10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A

LaVista, NE 68128,

COME

STATE OF NEBRASKA
) Case No. 09027
) PPC Case No.09-10.
) FILED
)
: IN 6
Petitioner, ) ANSWER NE PROFESSIONAL
) PRACTICES COMMISSION
)
)
)
)
)
)
Respondent. )
S NOW the Respondent, Brian Margritz, by and through his undersigned

attorneys of record, and for his Answer to the Petition admits, denies, and alleges as follows:

L.

2

8.

4,

5.

permission, viewed ph

Admits the allegations of paragraph 1 of the Petition.
Admits the allegations of paragraph 2 of the Petition.
Admits the allegations of paragraph 3 of the Petition.
Admits the allegations of paragraph 4 of the Petition.
Admits that on or about May 6, 2009, students without Respondent’s

otographe that were stored on an iPod that Respondent had every reason to

believe was his personal iPod and denies the remainder of paragraph 5.

6.

Denies the allegations of paragraph 6 of the Petition.

WHEREFORE, Respondent requests that the Professional Practices Commission

hold a hearing and take such action regarding the certificate of the Respondent as is warranted.

7
Dated this 4~ day of January, 2010.



[image: image29.jpg]BRIAN MARGRITZ, Respondent,

BY: McGUIRE and NORBY
Respondent’s Attorneys
605 South 14th Street
Suite 220
Lincoln, Nebraska 68508
Telephone (402) 434- 2390

42&/ L

itk G. Wade (#17820)
One of Said Attorneys

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

On this ¢ ﬁr day of January, 2010, a copy of the foregoing Answer was served
by regular United States Mail, postage prepaid, to Mr. Brian Halstead, General Counsel,
Nebraska Department of Education, 301 Centennial Mall South, P.O. Box 94933, Lincoln,
Nebraska 68509-4933, attorney for Petitioner.

Rick G/Wade
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STATE OF NEBRASKA
Roger D. Breed, Ed.D. ) Case No. 09027
Commissioner of Education ) PPC Case No.-09-10
301 Centennial Mall South - 6th Floor )
P. O. Box 94933 )
Lincoln, NE 68509-4933 )
)
Petitioner, ) SSIOVAL
) PR L\‘CETTSEOSFEOMMBS!ON
vs. ) PETITION
)
Brian Margritz )
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A )
La Vista, NE 68128 )
)
Respondent. )

Petitioner, in accordance with Section 79-859 through 79-871 of the Revised Statutes of

Nebraska, Title 95, Chapter 01, of the Nebraska Administrative Code, and Title 92, Chapters 27

and 28 of the Nebraska Administrative Code, states and alleges as follows:

1. The Petitioner is Roger D. Breed, Commissioner of Education, 301 Centennial Mall
South, P.O. Box 94933, Lincoln, NE 68509;

2. The Respondent is Brian Margritz, 10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A, La Vista, NE
68128;

3. The Respondent holds a public Nebraska professional teaching certificate, number
2006004069, endorsed in Music K-12, with an expiration date of August 31, 2016;

4. The Respondent was employed as a music teacher by the Papillion-La Vista Public
Schools until his resignation was accepted by the Papillion-La Vista Board of Education
on June 8, 2009;

5. On or about May 6, 2009, students viewed sexually explicit photographs that were
placed and stored by the Respondent on a grant-funded school district iPod; and

6. Based upon the factual allegation contained in paragraph 5 of the Petition, the
Respondent violated the following statute and standards: Neb. Rev. Stat. § 79-866(2)
(Reissue 2003), which states, “The board may, for just cause, revoke or suspend any
teacher’s or administrator’s certificate. Violations of the standards established pursuant
to this section, commission of an immoral act, or conviction of a felony under the laws of
this state shall constitute just cause for the revocation or suspension of a teacher’s or




[image: image32.jpg]administrator’s certificate by the board”; Title 92, Nebraska Administrative Code,
Chapter 27, Section 004.03C (effective date: November 12, 2003) which states, “the
educator: Shall make reasonable effort to protect the student from conditions which
interfere with the learning process or are harmful to health or safety”; Section 004.03D
(same effective date) which states, “the educator: Shall conduct professional educational
activities in accordance with sound educational practices that are in the best interest of
the student”; Section 004.04B (same effective date) which states, "the educator: Shall not
use institutional privileges for private gain or to promote political candidates, political
issues, or partisan political activities; Section 004.04E (same effective date) which states,
“the educator: Shall not commit any act of moral turpitude, or any felony under the laws
of the United States or any state or territory, and shall not have a misdemeanor conviction
involving abuse, neglect, or sexual misconduct as defined in Sections 003.12 through
003.14 of 92 NAC 217; and Section 005.09D (same effective date) which states,
“Educators...: Shall provide leadership and direction for others by appropriate example.”

WHEREFORE, the Petitioner requests that the Professional Practices Commission hold
hearings and make recommendations to the State Board of Education as is warranted, regarding
the certificate(s) of the Respondent.

v
Dated this /4 /éay of December 2009.

r D. Breed, Ed.D.
Commissioner of Education

VERIFICATION
STATE OF NEBRASKA )
) ss.
COUNTY OF LANCASTER )

I, Roger D. Breed, being first duly sworn under oath, state that I have read the contents of
the Petition and that to the best of my knowledge, information, and belief such contents are true.

Petitioner

Subscribed and sworn to before me this / Z day of December 2009 by Roger D. Breed,
Commissioner of Education, as Petitioner.

@. GENERAL NOTARY - State of Nebragka] &JM (ALK ff MW

DENISE L. FISHER 7
My Comm. Exp. May 25, 2012 Notary Public

3
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I hereby certify that a copy of the above Petition, and a copy of Title 95, Nebraska
Administrative Code, Chapter 1, was mailed to the following person, postage prepaid, by

certified mail, return receipt requested, this /_% day of December 2009:

Brian Margritz Rick Wade, Attorney at Law
10784 Brentwood Drive #3A 605 South 14th Street, Suite 220
La Vista, NE 68128 Lincoln NE 68508

Article No. 70091410000152796608 Article No. 70091410000152796615

=
General Counsel

/4
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STATE OF NEBRASKA
Roger D. Breed, Ed.D. ) Case No. 09027
Commissioner of Education ) PPC (fase No. 09-HIQED
301 Centennial Mall South - 6th Floor )
P. O. Box 94933 ) i
Lincoln, NE 68509-4933 )
) |
Petitioner, ) PRAGTIGER GOMMISSION
)
Vs, ) NOTICE OF RIGHT
) TO SUBMIT ANSWER
Brian Margritz )
10784 Brentwood Drive, #3A )
La Vista, NE 68128 )
)
Respondent. )

Notice is hereby given that Respondent has a right to submit an Answer within 21 days
after the receipt of this Notice by filing an Answer with the Nebraska Professional Practices

Commission, P. O. Box 94941, Lincoln, NE 68509.

Brian L. Halstead #18077
General Counsel
Nebraska Department of Education

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a copy of the above Notice was mailed to the following persons,

postage prepaid, by certified mail, return receipt requested, this / Q t?Zy of December 2009:

Brian Margritz Rick Wade, Attorney at Law
10784 Brentwood Drive #3A 605 South 14th Street, Suite 220
La Vista, NE 68128 Lincoln NE 68508

Article No. 70091410000152796608 Article No. 70091410000152796615

Brian L. Halstead #18077
General Counsel
Nebraska Department of Education



[image: image35.jpg]NEBRASKA DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION

RULE 27

REGULATIONS AND STANDARDS FOR
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES CRITERIA

TITLE 92, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE
CHAPTER 27

EFFECTIVE DATE
November 12, 2003
(REVISED)

State of Nebraska

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509
Douglas D. Christensen, Ph.D.
Commissioner
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TITLE 95, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,

CHAPTER 1
®
REGULATIONS CONCERNING
TEACHER AND ADMINISTRATOR
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES HEARINGS
Effective Date |

October 30, 1993




[image: image37.jpg]NEBRASKA DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION

RULE 28

REGULATIONS AND STANDARDS FOR
INVESTIGATIONS AND NONPUBLIC
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES HEARINGS

TITLE 92, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,
CHAPTER 28

EFFECTIVE DATE
DECEMBER 25, 1989

State of Nebraska

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509
Douglas D. Christensen, Ph.D.
Commissioner




[image: image38.jpg]NEBRASKA DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION

RULE 29

REGULATIONS AND STANDARDS FOR
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICES CASE
DETERMINATIONS BY THE STATE BOARD

TITLE 92, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE,
CHAPTER 29

EFFECTIVE DATE
DECEMBER 25, 1989

State of Nebraska

Department of Education

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509
Douglas D. Christensen, Ph.D.
Commissioner
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